BSA Med Soc Sociology of Mental Health Study Group

Minutes of AGM held on 15th Sept. 2006, 5.30-6.15pm, at the Medical Sociology Group Annual Conference, Heriot Watt University, Edinburgh.
Meeting chaired by Lydia Lewis (LL)
Attendance list not taken.

1. Introductions.  All in attendance introduced themselves and new members were asked to provide their contact details.  It was explained that Louise Woodward, the study group’s co-convenor, is on leave until January 2007.

2. Membership.  Attendees were informed that the study group’s membership has now reached 135.  This is excellent progress since the group has only been established for two years.
3. Web site.  Flyers for the study group were handed out and it was explained that these should replace those distributed at last year’s AGM as the study group’s web site address has changed.  LL also noted that she is moving to Warwick University in October and so her contact details will change. New flyers with her changed contact details will be distributed to all study group members for display in their departments/work places.
It was noted that at last year’s AGM, the suggestion was made that it would be useful for the study group to manage its own web site and have a link to it through the BSA web site, rather than having its web site managed directly by the BSA. The suggestion had been that this would make it easier and quicker to do up-dates.  Unfortunately the convenors did not have time to look into this possibility this year, and in the meantime the BSA has made substantial improvements to its new web site design. LL therefore suggested that the BSA study group web site seems to be working alright at present, with requests for up-dates being made to a member of BSA staff.  She also noted that she will be able to up-date the ‘issues’ page on the web site more frequently now that  she has finished her PhD and will have more time to devote to study group activities.
Members were requested to let LL know if they would like their details added to the ‘members’ list on the web site, which has been reported by members to be serving an important networking function.

It was commented upon that it is useful that some presentations and papers from study group events are being posted on the web site.  

4. Events.  It was noted that the study group has followed a model this year of having panel sessions at the BSA annual and Med Soc conferences, rather than a separate annual event.  
The session on social capital and mental health, held at MedSoc the previous day, and comprising Jerry Tew, Ross Graham and Martin Webber as panelists and LL as chair, was noted to have been highly successful, being well attended, providing a format members felt to have worked well, and generating a great deal of discussion during the session.  Session presenters to be requested to post their talks n the web site.
The session on Sociology of Mental Health: Continuity or Change? held at the BSA Annual Conference in Harrogate in April and comprising John Aggergard Larsen (JAL) and Peter Morrall as speakers and Jo Warner and Louise Woodward as co-organisers/chairs was also noted as a stimulating and worthwhile event, but JAL noted that unfortunately it was poorly attended.  
This led to a discussion about attendance at, and accessibility of, study group events for members if they are held at the annual conferences.  Firstly, it was noted that this means potentially limited attendance from study group members, although conversely the events can encourage people to attend the annual conferences as well as help generate new group members.  The problem, however, is that people may not want to attend the whole event and day rates aren’t generally available.   Secondly, it was noted that there is an accessibility problem for study group members who don’t have institutional support to attend, as although there is a subsidised rate, this is still quite expensive to personally fund (£170 for the Med Soc conference).  In part as a consequence of these concerns, it was agreed that the study group should organise a separate day event next year.  This to be held at Warwick University in late June, as this seems as good a time as any.  LL to circulate a call for thematic ideas in January.  In addition, it was agreed that the study group should continue to organise panel sessions if members wish to do so.  The up-coming deadline for study group proposals for the BSA Annual Conference in London next April was noted, and members urged to contact LL if they wished to organise a panel for it.
The excellent news that members of the study group (Louise Woodward, John Aggergard Larsen, Anne Rogers, Ewen Speed, Chris Finch and Mark Freestone) have been successful in a bid to host an ESRC seminar series on the sociology of mental health was announced.  JAL informed members that the first of these, on the topic of innovative research approaches, will be held in London in November, and to contact him if members wish to attend.  The second, on the theme of social inequality, social exclusion and mental health, will be held in Manchester in March 2007.  A further seminar on the theme of emotions and well-being (lay understandings) will then be hosted in Nottingham in autumn 2007, with the last seminar taking place on the theme of social movements and mental health at the University of Essex in March 2008.  Members will be kept up-dated about these events and can also visit the seminar series web site at: http://www.mhseminars.info/.  This address to be added to the study group web site as a link.
5. DoH Initiative about user and carer involvement in setting the government mental health research agenda. It was reported that members contributed to this through a questionnaire from the Sainsbury Centre for Mental Health, which was circulated to all members.
6. Publishing.  The special issue of the Journal of Mental Health on the sociology of mental health will be coming out in June next year.  Thanks to all contributors and to Professor Anne Rogers for co-ordinating this initiative.

7. Other group functions and activities.

The issue of funding places for service users to attend study group events was discussed.  It was agreed that a request would be sent by LL to the Med Soc committee to look into the funding of free service user places for Med Soc, for example through seeking funding from the Sociology of Health and Illness Foundation.  Funding from this source also to be looked into for the study group’s annual event next year (it was noted that encouraging attendance from outside of academia is usually a requirement for funding from the Foundation, and it was partly on these grounds that the study group was  successful in receiving financial support from it for the annual event in 2005).

The meeting closed at 6.15.  All attendees were thanked for coming along.
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